

7 Shevat 5784, January 17, 2024

Dear Parents, לאייט

Mrs. Sora Rauch
PRINCIPAL
Dr. Mary Duarte
DIRECTOR,
SECULAR STUDIES
Trudy Farber
ADMINISTRATOR

Enclosed you will find the information necessary to enroll your daughter in Torah Academy. As you may know, our school has been in existence for thirty- three years and has been enjoying tremendous success. We consistently update our curriculum, both in the Judaic and Secular studies. Just to mention a few of these updates; we cyclically upgrade of our textbooks, offer college level courses, have incorporated electives, such as nutrition, building relationships, art, pottery, photography, etc. Our graduates, B"H, are consistently accepted to the most sought-after seminaries. We are also proud of our accreditation with the North Central Association/Cognia and have impressed the Association with the outstanding academic and professional accomplishments of our students and our alumnae.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
James Hiller
PRESIDENT
Nechama Sklar
VICE PRESIDENT
Elisheva Appel
TREASURER
Beth Meister
SECRETARY

We have tremendous feelings of hakaras hatov to Hashem who has enabled us to own a state-of- the art school building. The facility offers our students wonderful opportunities, such as an inspiring davening room and a gym/lunchroom that is used for physical education classes, school lunches and an array of special programs, as well as play practices. Natural light floods the building and the numerous amenities allow the students to strive for greater successes in their educational pursuits.

Our school enjoys a unique warmth and camaraderie between the students and their teachers.

On the extra-curricular side of the school, we are constantly incorporating new and exciting ideas and changes and keep our students happy and busy. We consistently implement more activities and events and are looking forward to sharing them with you and your daughter.

Though the Board of Directors has not yet officially set tuition for the 2024-2025 school year, it presently stands at \$11,250. In addition, there is a \$175 registration fee, a \$175 book fee, a \$200 activity fee and a \$75 technology fee. The give or get fund raising responsibility has been

BOARD MEMBERS
Linda Chernin
Tzvi Eckhardt
Etti Goldman
Rabbi Hersh Hiller
Ruchel Horowitz
Miriam Liff
Inna Pullin
Rabbi A.B. Rauch
Stephen Richman
Rabbi Yosef Schlussel
Elisheva Wachsman
Zach Zussman

Though the Board of Directors has not yet officially set tuition for the 2024-2025 school year, it presently stands at \$11,250. In addition, there is a \$175 registration fee, a \$175 book fee, a \$200 activity fee and a \$75 technology fee. The give or get fund raising responsibility has been \$2,250 per family. Those who qualify for CHOICE follow a different fee schedule. Our school offers further scholarships for non-CHOICE students, when necessary. The appropriate forms and information can be obtained through our office. For out -of- town students, boarding costs are additional.

PAST PRESIDENT Dr. Bernie Cohen Nathaniel Hoffman, A"H

Please complete and return the enclosed application by March 1<sup>st</sup> (21 Adar 1), as we are attempting to formalize plans and scholarship information for the coming school year. We request that you review the previous (2023-24) Handbook with your daughter, before signing the application forms, as your signatures constitute consent to school expectations. Interviews can be scheduled throughout March and during the first 2 weeks of May, but no later than May 8<sup>th</sup>, so that acceptance and program decisions can be made during May. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us. We'd be happy to schedule a time to meet with you.

Sincerely,

Mrs. Sora Rauch, Principal sora.rauch@torahacademymil.org

Dr. Mary Duarte, Director of Secular Studies mary.duarte@torahacademymil.org

## Excellence in Education for Young Women